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Q.  Reference: Order No. P.U. 2 (2023) Reasons for Decision, page 18, lines 37 to 40. 1 

Is Hydro anticipating any additional supplemental capital budget applications through the 2 

remainder of 2023?  If so, please provide a description of each expected supplemental capital 3 

budget application. 4 

 5 

 6 

A. At present, Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro (“Hydro”) plans to file a supplementary 7 

application for advancement of the purchase of a spare generator step-up (“GSU”) transformer 8 

following the failure of Bay d’Espoir Transformer T6 in July 2023. The purchase of a spare GSU 9 

transformer was included in Hydro’s original 2024 Capital Budget Application, but was 10 

subsequently withdrawn in Revision 11 to enable a supplemental application to expedite the 11 

purchase. Hydro plans to file this supplemental in the coming weeks.  12 

Hydro has not identified any additional supplemental applications to be filed in 2023.  13 

                                                           
1 “2024 Capital Budget Application,” Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro, rev. August 18, 2023 (originally filed July 12, 2023). 


